John Sculley, SCRP, Vice-President-Managing Director of RIS Consulting Group, led a session at DVRC’s spring conference titled, “Getting a Seat at the Table:  How do Corporations Choose Suppliers?”   He expressed empathy for his service provider audience and acknowledged their difficulties in selling professional services within complex and rapidly changing corporate buying practices.  John’s participative 2-hour session engendered enthusiastic and experienced contributions and valuable insights from the audience on current selection trends and strategies.
The current mobility services playing field has been heavily impacted by diminished transfer volume, sourcing-led RFP’s, service bundling on a global scale and a gradual shift from internal corporate relocation expertise to outsourced expertise.  The audience noted that Service Level Agreements are very prevalent and that all mobility industry segments need to be “metric-oriented” in defining their services.

Service providers must be highly selective and strategic in targeting sales opportunities.  It is critical to analyze whether a bidding opportunity is the right fit for their companies.  Most relocation service provider CEOs believe that 800-1,500 RFP and selection industry opportunities take place annually – more than any of them could handle. . From the supply side, John estimates that about 55 North American companies offer full service relocation management, which challenges corporate buyers to find those providers best qualified for their needs.  An audience poll revealed that companies could involve as few as 2 bidders or as many as 20 bidders in an RFP process.  The high cost of a full RFP process is cautionary.  While a comprehensive study had not been conducted, a full RFP is estimated to cost all participants (suppliers and the buying Company) $300,000 or more in total.  
Interesting points were mentioned as to how suppliers might be chosen.  A buyer may elect a comparison of “best in breed” –companies alike in size and scope --  or “best in show”— companies that represent a spectrum of size and scope.  This can indicate how well the buying company has predetermined what type of supplier is a good match for them.  One audience member stated that conducting site visits prior to engaging in an RFP process is an excellent way to determine if the supplier is a good fit.   The provider representatives pointed out many other factors with respect to how suppliers are selected, and agreed that often there are intangibles that just cannot be defined.  It is critical however to know the prospect company and its goals and to tailor your service delivery to their needs – finding a “distinctly attractive offer or action” that sets you apart from the competition.

The session ended with a discussion of how to approach companies effectively, and an agreed best practice in building your relationship is to contribute your expertise to the company’s knowledge in a consultative way. 
